GREENVIEW VILLAGE BOARD MINUTES
Of November 15th, 2021
	The Greenview Village Board met for a regular scheduled board meeting on Monday November 15th, 2021. President Curry called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and all present participated in the pledge of allegiance. The roll call indicated that Trustees Norman Hofmann, Sarah Heavner, Patrick Feagans, Elizabeth Soldwedel, Raymond VanCleve, and Brandon Wellhausen were present. Other village personnel present were John Holt and Village Clerk Monica Brumm. 

	Public Participation: 

No public participation

John Holt gave the treasurer’s report for October. A motion was made by Trustee VanCleve and seconded by Trustee Wellhausen to approve the treasurer’s report. All present voted aye. Report filed into record.

The minutes from the November 1st, 2021, board meeting was reviewed by each board member. A motion made by Trustee Hofmann and seconded by Trustee Wellhausen to approve the minutes. Minutes approved and filed into record. 

Income/Expense/Bill Report- The bills were reviewed by each board member. Approval of the income/expense report was roll called, all present in favor voted aye. Filed into record.


Old Business- 
1. The vote on revisions to the employee handbook was tabled until the Employee committee can meet.
2. Discussion was had on the criteria for Citizen of The Year, will be discussed at the next meeting.
3. Discussion was had on a city sales tax.  Discussion will continue once more information is received.

New Business- 
1. Discussion was had on purchasing a new salt spreader vs repairing old one.  Vote will be tabled.
2. Discussion was had on what we can do to help clean up some of the buildings around the square.
3. President Curry read letter of resignation from zoning officer.  Discussion on advertising for open position.
4. Discussion was had on Village Employees doing work on personal property, such as spreading rock, etc.  If covered by insurance, anyone that has water service but is zoned out of Village Limits will be pay a double rate for services and for rock, sand, etc.
5. Discussion was had on property out of Village Limits but the Village has an easement and if they have to follow Village zoning guidelines.
6. A motion was mad by Trustee Feagans and seconded by Trustee Wellhausen to approve a silver sponsorship for the Marbold Farmstead.  Roll call was taken motion passed with a vote of 4 ayes, 2 nays.

Committee Reports:

Trustee Feagans:  Gave water report for October.

Trustee Heavner:  Park Committee had Bingo night and raised over $1200 for the volunteer park committee.  Advised that spoke with Minor Tree Service and will be removing trees at 145 Adams sometime after Thanksgiving.  Advised that the Christmas Tree Lighting will be held 12/4/21 at 4:30 pm.

Trustee Hofmann:  Nothing

Trustee Soldwedel:  Gave budget report for October

Trustee VanCleve:  Nothing

Trustee Wellhausen:  Nothing

Clerk:  Advised that would be taking vacation days November 23-28th.

Treasurer:  Nothing

President:  Advised that spoke with engineers for the sewer project and no changes have been done.  Still waiting for the IEPA grant to open up in December.

Meeting adjourned at 8:13 pm.
	
At the conclusion of all business, the announcement of the next meeting was made. The next meeting will be held on Monday December 6th , 2021, at 7:00 pm. 
					
